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MASS INTENTIONS 
 

Monday, September 22 (Poniedziałek)  
CTK -   7:00AM †Vincent DeFazio r/o wife & children 
  SH -   8:00AM †Mary Rose Stavinsky r/o Margaret  
  Archer 
  SH - 11:00AM †Joan Wilczek r/o son, Gerard & JoAnn 
CTK - 12:00PM Recitation of the Rosary & Divine Mercy 
  Devotions 
 

Tuesday, September 23 (Wtorek)  
 Pius of Pietrelcina 
CTK -   7:00AM †Carol Ann Motii r/o dad, Edward 
  SH -   8:00AM †Halina Cichon r/o Krysia Rogalski 
  SH - 11:00AM Mass and OLPH Novena in English 
CTK -   7:00PM Adoration 
 

Wednesday, September 24 (Środa)  
CTK -   7:00AM †Mary & Edward Tracy r/o sister, Irene  
  SH - 11:00AM †Michael Gavala r/o William Kessinger 
  SH - 11:30AM Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament  
  and recitation of the Holy Rosary 
  SH -   7:00PM OLPH Novena and Mass in Polish 
 

Thursday, September 25 (Czwartek)  
CTK -   7:00AM †Dr. William Rakauskas r/o sister,  
  Dolores  
  SH -   8:00AM †Eugeniusz Kolodziej r/o friends 
  SH - 11:00AM †Genevieve & Francis Buchala r/o Stan 
  & Val Buchala 
 

Friday, September 26 (Piątek) – Cosmas & Damian 
 Blessed Kaspar Stanggassinger 
CTK -   7:00AM †Edward Hart r/o wife & family 
  SH - 11:00AM †Joseph Wolenski r/o wife 
  SH - 11:30AM Divine Mercy Devotion in English 
  SH -   7:00PM †Jozef Pachla r/o daughter 
 

Saturday, September 27 (Sobota) – Vincent de Paul  
  SH -   8:00AM †Stanislaw Socha r/o Bozena &  
  Mieczyslaw Sadej 
  SH - 11:00AM †Joseph Montefusco & Evelyn & Virginia  
  Dushanek r/o Ann Montefusco 
CTK -   4:30PM †Joseph Antonelli r/o daughter 
  SH -   6:00PM †Joseph & Margaret Kraycirik r/o son,  
  Bill 
 

Sunday, September 28 (Niedziela)  
  SH -   7:00AM †Zofia & Waclaw Puzio r/o Maria &  
  Marian Puzio 
CTK -   8:30AM †Eugene Bovino r/o Mary Evancho 
  SH -   8:30AM †Edward Galicki r/o Pat & Richard  
 Tarashuk 
  SH - 10:00AM †Ray Charneski r/o wife & family  
CTK - 10:30AM †Maggie & Danny Meade r/o Betty & 
  Peter Rybski 
  SH - 11:30AM †Living & Deceased Members of the 
  Blessed Virgin Mary Society 
 

The Sanctuary Lamp in Sacred Heart will burn this 
week for the repose of the souls of Ronald & Mary 

Doney at the request of their family. 
 

The Altar Bread & Wine in Sacred Heart is 
consecrated this week in memory of Robert 

Marsicano at the request of his wife, daughter and 
granddaughter. 

 

The Altar Bread & Wine in Christ the King is 
consecrated this week in memory of Jack & Rose 

Wood at the request of John Wood and family. 
 

 
READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF SEPTEMBER 21, 2014 

Sunday:  Is 55:6-9/Phil 1:20c-24, 27a/Mt 20:1-16a 
Monday:  Prv 3:27-34/Lk 8:16-18 
Tuesday:  Prv 21:1-6, 10-13/Lk 8:19-21 
Wednesday:  Prv 30:5-9/Lk 9:1-6 
Thursday:  Eccl 1:2-11/Lk 9:7-9 
Friday:  Eccl 3:1-11/Lk 9:18-22 
Saturday:  Eccl 11:9--12:8/Lk 9:43b-45 
Next Sunday: Ez 18:25-28/Phil 2:1-11 or 2:1-5/Mt 21:28-32 
 

"He said to one of them in reply, 'My 
friend, I am not cheating you. Did 
you not agree with me for the usual 
daily wage? Take what is yours and 
go. What if I wish to give this last one 
the same as you? Or am I not free to 
do as I wish with my own money? Are 
you envious because I am generous?' 
Thus, the last will be first, and the 
first will be last." - Mt 20:13-16 

 

25TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 

"Are you envious because I am generous?" So often, we 
expect God to operate the way we do. We expect to be able to 
understand everything he does. When we don't, it's tempting to 
think that the problem is on God's end, not ours. In today's Gospel, 
Jesus tells a parable about God's mercy. And some of us may not 
understand it at first glance. Why should the "lazy" workers who 
showed up late in the day be given the same wage as the diligent 
ones? Doesn't this suggest a kind of fundamental disrespect for the 
efforts of the first group? Extending the principle spiritually, we 
might ask a similar question. Why should sinners who spend much 
of their lives doing wrong be allowed to "show up" suddenly and 
receive the mercy of God? What about those faithful Christians 
who have walked the road of virtue all along? Shouldn't they 
receive something more than these ne'er-do-wells? 

As Jesus points out, there is nothing unjust about being 
generous (or merciful) to a certain group or individual. As long as 
no one is cheated out of what they were promised, there is no 
reason for envy or anger. Furthermore, and perhaps this is the real 
point of the parable, no one should be so quick to assume that he 
or she is a diligent worker. In fact, when we honestly assess our 
own weaknesses and sins, when we acknowledge the ways that we 
personally have fallen short of perfect virtue, the picture changes. 
It becomes clear that in fact we are the beneficiaries of God's 
generous mercy. We are the ones who showed up late in the day. 
Instead of calculating the degree of others' sins, let us call to mind 
and be sorry for our own. Then we can truly rejoice in God's 
forgiveness, no matter who is so fortunate as to receive it. 
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THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 25 

ADULT CHOIR PRACTICE – 7:30PM in Sacred Heart 
Church.   

 
 

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 27 
CHILDREN’S CHOIR PRACTICE - 4-5PM in Sacred 

Heart Church.   
 
 

NEXT WEEKEND, SEPTEMBER 27 & 28 
“WOULD YOU STAY ONE HOUR WITH ME?  Monthly 

Eucharistic Adoration will be available from 7-8PM 
in English and from 8-10PM in Polish.   

 
 

Ogłoszenia Parafialne 
 
 

SOBOTA, 27 WRZESIEŃ 
“Nie mogliście jednej godziny czuwać ze mną ? „ 

/Mt. 26,40/  Comiesięczna adoracja Najświętszego 
Sakramentu odbędzie się w sobotę  w godzinach: 7-8 
PM po Angielsku i 8-10 PM po Polsku 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Blessing of Animals 
Saturday, October 4th, 1-1:30PM 

Błogosławieństwo zwierząt 
Sobota, 4 pażdziernik godz: 1-1:30 PM 

 
 

Weekly Vocation Prayer Schedule 
 

Sunday:  Roger & Diane Sieberg   
Monday:  K.K. & Sandy Scrape 
Tuesday:   Theresa Evans & John Stollo  
Wednesday:  Gerald Pepe & Mary C. Niezgoda  
Thursday:  Berry Rybski & Bob Vornlocker   
Friday:  John Tardy & Sharon Liszczak  
Saturday: Ron Dzubeck & Sanda Vornlocker  

 
 
 

 
I. David Roman and Cortney Catrone 

 
 
 

 

 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASSES 
LEKCJE KATECHEZY 

 

TUESDAY - WTOREK 
Grades 2 & 4 – 4:00 – 5:15PM 
Klasy 2 i 4 od 16:00 do 17:15 
Grades 7 & 8 – 5:30 – 6:45PM 
Klasy 7 i 8 od 17:30 do 18:45 

 
WEDNESDAY - ŚRODA 

Grades 1 & 3 – 4:00 – 5:15PM 
Klasy 1 i 3 od 16:00 do 17:15 
Grades 5 & 6 – 5:30 – 6:45PM 
Klasy 5 i 6 od 17:30 do 18:45 

 
All classes will be held at Christ the King 
School.  Lekcje katechezy dla wszystkich klas 
będą się odbywać w szkole podstawowej Christ the 
King. 
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We ask you for your prayers for 
the health of those in need, 
especially: Mae Abrams, Toni 
Antonelli, Mary Bogdan, 
Cecelia Bok, John Bontempo, 
Shawn Brickley, Bill Caswell, 
Margaret Cebula, Chester 

Cejnowski, Luke Chartowich, Vincent Chiusano, Pat 
Cobo, Allison Collins,  Kaiden Crothwer, John Dombey, 
Dorothy Dinsmore, Mary Evancho, Joseph Fallon, 
Helen Fedor, Helen Gazo, Julia Gekosky, Dorothy 
Gluch, Maryann Hughes, Stefanie Incao, Raul Jaime, 
Lucy Jankowski, Joanna Jasontek, Estelle Kaminski, 
Stephen Kenosky, Deb Knitowski, Dennis Koslowski, 
Marie Krachan, Theresa Kraska, Wiktoria Lach, Janice 
Lalley, Cheyenne Licardi, Josephine Martens, Joe 
Matisak, Gerry McCormick, Quaid Mobus, Alexander 
Monto, Adeline Morgan, Richard Mupo, Mai Nguyen, 
John Nieliwocki, Hunter Norz, Dolores Novicky, Robert 
Petsko, Skip Picciano, Marie Piorkowski, Steven Pirello, 
Mark Pschar, Normand Rivard, Jenny Rodgers, Donna 
Roman, Jerry Russell, Jr., John Scanlon, Pat Sherwood, 
Eric Slaight, Victoria Soika, Andy Soltis, Albert Stanski, 
Zdzislaw Szczepanski, Rose Tabbit, Virginia Tamburini, 
William Tomaszfski, Joe Tomko, Marilyn Trilone, 
Beverly Ulicny, Pauline Vantaggi, Helen Vrabel, Natalie 
Walkoviak, Cindy Weigel, Raymond Wisniewski, Joann 
Zielinski, Maria Zurawiecki, and Regina Zydalis. 
God of all consolation give life and health to our sisters and 

brothers for whom we pray in your Holy Name. Amen. 
 

 
 

Please pray for all of our men and women serving in 
the Armed forces, especially 

 

Rev. Lt. Colonel Boguslaw Augustyn, C.Ss.R. 
Captain Christopher Bartok  

Staff Sargeant Francis Fiduk III 
Pvt. Christopher Foley 

PFC Joshua Hussey  
Captain James A. Jablonski Jr. 

Gunnery�Sergeant Jeff Morella USMC 
PFC Joshua Rivard 

 Commander Peter G. Rybski, Jr. 
PFC Steven Ubry 

CMA Mark J. Walyga 
PFC Brian J. Zarnowski 

 

Please let us know if you have a family member who is 
serving in the military and we will acknowledge them in 
our weekly bulletin.  Please share the good news with us 
when one of the above soldiers returns home! 

CHRIST THE KING 
SCHOOL NEWS 

 
There’s So Much to LOVE at 

CTK School 
 

Christ the King School 
Welcomes all new and returning students! 

We offer  
*Before and After Care Programs 

*Extra Curricular Activities 
*Speech, ESL, and Supplemental Instruction 

for qualifying students 
*A 5 day hot lunch program 

*Fully equipped, newly updated computer lab 
and media center 

*And a strong academic program, with 
emphasis on Differentiated Instruction 

Please call the school office at  
908.526.1339 

for additional information 
Office hours: 

Mon.-Fri. 8:30-4:00 
 
 

 
 

A heartfelt thank you to all who 
volunteered to help at the 2nd Annual 
Oktoberfest.  Our school family appreciates 
your support. 
  God bless you, 
  Christine Benson, Principal 
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UPCOMING  METUCHEN  CURSILLO  
WEEKENDS 

 

The Metuchen Cursillo Movement will be holding a 
Cursillo Weekend soon.  The Men’s Weekend is 
scheduled for October 2-5, 2014; and the Women’s 
Weekend is scheduled for October 16-19, 2014.  
Weekends start on Thursday evening and end on 
Sunday afternoon. 
 

Cursillo, (pronounced “kur-see-yo,”), is a Spanish word 
meaning “short course,” ---a short course in 
Christianity.  A Cursillo Weekend is an “Encounter 
with Christ.”  It is not a retreat.  Rather, it is something 
which will strengthen your faith and bring you closer to 
Jesus.  Bishop Bootkoski supports the Cursillo 
movement and has also made a Cursillo Weekend. 
 

If you are interested in making a Cursillo Weekend, 
you may obtain an application from our website at  
www.metcursillo.org   or you may contact the Pre-
Cursillo Chairperson,  Lorri DeNoyelles at,  
lpdrn@aol.com  or (732) 738-1796.  You may also 
contact Dr. Tony Tangorra, Lay Director, at 
drtangorra@gmail.com or call 908-766-1900. 
 

Early registration is advisable, as space is limited.  
Also, any Cursillistas that would like to help or assist 
for these weekends should contact Dr. Tony Tangorra 
at drtangorra@gmail.com    Thank you. 
 
 
 

EUTHANIZING MEDICINE: 
 
During Mass we prayed, “For elected officials in 
the New Jersey State Senate and Assembly that they 
never allow “Physician-Assisted Suicide” to 
become law, we pray, Lord, transform our 
suffering.” 
The Diocese sent you the internet link below. It 
gives Doctor Steven’s presentation on the dangers 
of “Physician-Assisted Suicide” that exists in the 
states of Oregon, Washington, and Vermont, and 
the countries of The Netherlands, and Belgium. 
Members of the New Jersey Senate and Assembly 
are trying to make “Physician-Assisted Suicide” the 
law of this State. View Doctor Steven’s Power 
Point presentation and write State Senator Kip 
Bateman, and Assemblyman Jack Ciatterelli and 
Donna Simon, and tell them, “No P.A.S. in this 
State.” 
http://cmda.org/resources/publication/euthanizing-medicine 

SILVER & GOLDEN WEDDING 
ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION 

 

You are cordially invited to celebrate your 25th or 50th 
Wedding Anniversary with the Church of Metuchen.  Renew 
your marriage vows and receive a personalized certificate 
from Bishop Paul G. Bootkoski at a special Evening Prayer 
Service in the Cathedral of St. Francis of Assisi, Metuchen. 
        

Sunday, October 26, 2014 at 4:00 PM 
 

Application forms may be secured by contacting the parish 
office or by logging on to the diocesan website: 
www.diometuchen.org Click on EVENTS tab (top of page)– 
scroll over to EVENTS BY CATEGORY (left side of 
page) and Click on MARRIAGE ENRICHMENT – Click 
on SILVER & GOLD ANNIVERSARY 
CELEBRATION –Click on REGISTRATION FORM.  
Please note: this form can be typed on and printed out but 
cannot be forwarded.  If you wish to keep the information it 
must be SAVED AS a word document in your computer. 
 

Forms must be signed by a pastoral minister and returned to 
the Family Life Office by the parish office.  Application 
forms will be accepted by the Family Life Office until the 
deadline for registration Monday, October 6th.  A 
confirmation letter will be sent once your application has 
been processed.  Formal invitations and seating tickets will 
be mailed approximately two weeks prior to the celebration.  
Tickets are not required for guests.  Everyone is welcome to 
attend this joyous event. 
For additional information call the Family Life 
Office/Diocese of Metuchen (732) 562-1990 x 1705. 
 

Q.  Why do we celebrate Catechetical Sunday? 

A.  The mission of the church reflects the mission of Jesus 
to teach, preach, heal, and forgive. Through these acts, Jesus 
shares the good news of salvation and invites all people to share 
in the life and love of God. The church continues this mission 
in all its ministries, but especially, and perhaps most 
importantly, through catechesis. 

Catechetical Sunday is celebrated on the third Sunday of 
September. The task of handing on the Gospel is entrusted to 
the whole community, who by word and example, form young 
and new members in the way of the Gospel. Parish programs 
assist parents in teaching the basics of faith through liturgical 
experience, instruction, and faith formation. This ministry is 
essential for the parish to grow, for individuals to develop as 
believers, and for the ongoing spiritual formation of the whole 
community. It reminds the church that preaching the Gospel 
and growing in faith are essential to our sacramental practice 
and our liturgical prayer. On this Sunday, we recognize those 
who are called to be teachers and ask for God's blessing and 
grace. 
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Report of Sunday Offerings  
in Support of our Parish 

The Christ the Redeemer collection for the weekend of 
September 14, 2014 

 

Weekly budget needed:  
 CtR Parish $   16,000.00 
 CtK School $     3,000.00 
 Total $   19,000.00 
 

Weekly Collection: 
Offertory $    7,444.00 
Peter’s Pence $    2,879.00 
Mail-Ins $    1,348.00 
Children’s donations $         31.00 
Total  $   11,702.00 
Budget vs. Collection: 
 Surplus/(Deficit) $   (7,298.00) 
 

“So the last will be first and the first last” - Matthew 20:16  
You’ve heard the saying “it’s not where you start but how you 
finish.” This certainly applies to this Bible passage. We have a 
responsibility not only for our own lives, but for the lives of 
others as well. We are called to generously share our gifts with 
others, not hoard them for our own use. Through our gratitude 
and generosity we help each other get to Heaven!  

 
OUR CHILDREN’S GIFTS TO CHRIST THE REDEEMER PARISH 

 

My Good Deed was when I: 
 

called my Gramma.         Victoria 
took out the trash.          Joseph 
helped with babysitting, served at Mass & visited elderly.  

Rachael 
helped make breakfast.        Natalia 
helped my mom make a cake.           Karol 
helped dad with recycling.           Jacob 
did yard work for grandma.         Robert 
helped prepare my brother for the first day of school. 

Rebecca 
Remember to put your first and last name and your grade on 
your envelope. 

 
 
A JOURNEY THROUGH GRIEF - A program is offered 

as a support for newly widowed persons and/or adults 
who have recently lost a loved one and are struggling 

with the mourning process. 
 

The Group will be meeting WEDNESDAYS in the Parish 
Center for 8 weeks 

 

 PLACE: Mary, Mother of God, Hillsborough 
 DATES: September 24 to November 12, 2014 
 TIME:  7:00 P.M. - 8:30 P.M. 
 CONTACT:  Trudy Madden at (908) 874-6288 or  
          Philomena Cellilli (908)285-6053 

There is no fee.   Pre-registration is required. 

"JOURNEY THROUGH GRIEF"   A support group is 
being formed at Immaculate Conception Church, Somerville, 
for those who have recently experienced the death of a 
parent, spouse, child, friend, or any loved one. 
 

The group will be meeting on Monday evenings for six 
weeks. 
 

PLACE: Immaculate Conception, Nazarus House, 
   Somerville 
DATE: Mondays, Starting September 22, 2014 
TIME: 4:0PM 
CONTACT PERSON: Joan Kopil  908-369-0845 
There is no fee.  Pre-registration is required. 

 
FOODFEST OF MANVILLE 

DELICIOUS FOOD SAMPLINGS FROM 
MENUS OF LOCAL AREA RESTAURANTS 

 

To benefit: 
MANVILLE FIRST AID & RESCUE SQUAD 

(established 1932) 
Volunteers who answer emergency needs 

of the community 
SUNDAY: OCTOBER 26, 2014 

TIME:  5:30 P.M. 
TICKET PRICE:  $25.00  

(limited amount of tickets sold at door) 
FREE DOOR PRIZES 

 

V.F.W. HALL 
600 WASHINGTON AVENUE, MANVILLE, NJ 

 
SPONSORED BY  

MANVILLE RESCUE SQUAD AUXILIARY 
Volunteers who raise funds to replace and purchase 

new equipment for the Manville Rescue Squad 
FOR TICKET INFO CALL:  (908) 722-5620 

 

 


